## OBEROI INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL FREEDOM TO THINK: EMPOWER TO BE..

## FROM THE HEAD OF MIDDLE SCHOOL

## **Dear Parents and Guardians,**











This week in Middle School, we had the pleasure of watching the performance of students from the Happy Home School for the Blind. The choir performed some incredibly moving pieces of music for us and stirred some really heartwarming emotions in all of us. To see visually impaired students sing and play instruments was a memorable experience for all of us. We are so grateful to Nikhil Pande, one of our Grade 12 students, who brought this experience to us through his service learning with this school.

## Kind Regards,

Priyadarshini Ramteke Head of Middle School - OGC Campus

